LHRMA BOARD MEETING MINUTES
November 3, 2010 
Present:
Mark Pankoke, Judy Ganoung, Judy Fischer, Kathy Harper, Karen Vogel, Jennifer Monroe, Barb Benes, Kelly White, Melissa Price, Tara Jennings, Tami Lewis-Ahrendt, Cathy Maddox
President – Mark Pankoke:

· Board Luncheon will be on Dec 8th 
· Mark will determine location and notify everyone

Administrative Assistant – Kathy Harper:   
· Renewal Statements
· Will email a PDF to all members
· Benefits of being a member will be included

· Early renewals will be put in a drawing for free Luncheon and Workshop

· NE Digital will add a text field to accept credit card payments so members can include their name – the member name is not always the name on the cc which creates extra work to research appropriate person to credit payment to.
· Website – E-mail file and Mailing List file do not sync up – NE Digital is correcting
· Ad Banner – prices

· Large banner cost is $500.00 – 6 ads will rotate

· Small banner cost is $150.00 – up to 16 ads will rotate

· If banner space is taken, will offer to sponsor a meeting or place ad in the newsletter

· ½ page ad to run full year - $500.00

· One time ad will be $75.00 per month

· Judy will create an article for newsletter

· Rotating Banner across top for advertising


-$500 for larger advertising/$150 for smaller
Secretary – Judy Fischer:
· Deadline for newsletter articles is Friday, November 12th 
· Continuum has decided not to provide newsletter articles for 2011

· Judy will contact John Herdman from Parallels to see if interested in providing articles

· Requirements include being a LHRMA member and the articles cannot sell their services

· Kathy will add question to membership info “Would you be interested in providing an article for the LHRMA newsletter?”

Treasurer – Karen Vogel: 

· Review of Financial Reports
· Oct had high expenses with low income
YTD meeting expenses - $17,000; income $21,500

· Nov meeting will break even

· Dec Social – budgeted $500

· Salary Survey - $1200 revenue with $3500 expenses

· Still a few outstanding members that need to pay

· Judy will write article for newsletter reminding members they can still purchase

· Cathy will contact Kelly Riley regarding cost of doing survey

· Board needs to review budget at future meeting

Membership - Chantel Denker:
· Absent -Mark reported in Chantel’s absence

· Social Media – have one person from board start a discussion on linked-in and facebook each month to generate interest

Diversity – Barb Benes:

· Possible diversity speaker for April – Carrie Domingues –perceptions/biases – process through experiences
· Can we get a co-sponsor for the diversity meeting?

Workforce Readiness – Tara Jennings: 

· Committee meetings have had low attendance
· Career Expo – committee is skeptical about doing again due to time invested in low return

· Need to determine what needs to change before committee does next year

· Booth feedback

· Move to week night instead of Sunday – i.e. from 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm

· Hold later in the year due to weather concerns– i.e. March

· Possible week after spring break

· Unable to partner with SCC due to number of booths they have 

· Venue – where can we have that is low cost?

· Concerned if we have at a high school  - will we be seen a partnering with that specific school

· Possibly have a Rec Center

· Try one more year with the changes discussed to see if attendance changes

· Advertise directly with parents vs with schools

· Place article in Neighborhood extra

· Press Release

· Midlands Business Journal

· TV

College Relations – Jennifer Moore:
· Doane & Wesleyan student chapters are doing great
· UNL student chapter status is unknown

SHRM Foundation Rep – Tami Lewis-Ahrendt: 

· June donation to SHRM after basket raffle was approximately $368.00
· Pledge card was not submitted in January but are still able to submit

· Change in jar totals $67.00

· Should LHRMA make an additional donation to bring up to the $550 goal?

· Members voted yes

HRCI – Melissa Price: 

· Discussed distance learning with CHRMA to assist members with getting certification
· Ruth has talked to Ron Snyder at SCC and is getting price quotes to partner with them 

· Possibly start with Spring Study Group

· Kathy will check with co-worker who already uses NETV to see if they are able to provide technical support and get info to Melissa

· Fall Study Group is finishing up session

· Will prepare and advertise for Spring Group

Past President – Cathy Maddox: 

· SHAPE – we are doing good
· Volunteer resources – SHRM has spreadsheet available to track 

President Elect/Govt. Relations – Judy Ganoung:

· Legislative Update -  SHRM conference call is scheduled for next week – will go over election recap with possible changes
· Advocacy Team webinar – Grass roots, regions should do more outreach on how to get people involved

· Judy attended the Legislative forum – not as many people attended this year – discussed bulls that passed and didn’t pass; was on target with most bills
· Slate of officers – there was quite a bit of interest

· Kim Michaels – Region V – Workforce Readiness

· Denise Sears – Department of Roads – SHRM Foundation

· Shawna Hilbert – Lincoln Journal Star – Secretary

· Others interested were – Lindsey Selig – LN Surgical; Amanda Henry – Midwest Tile Supply,  Ryan Norris – NE Book; all will be offered committee slots
· Kathy will send e-mail blast with slate of officers and bios

· Mark will announce at meeting 

Programs – Kelly White: 

· Program Schedule 

· Dec – Social – location TBD
· $500 budgeted 

· Jan & Feb meetings – TBD

· March – ASTD Duad – possibly an AM meeting and workshop

· ASTD chooses speaker - will be on presentation skills

· LHRMA chooses venue

· October workshop – members registered but didn’t attend or pay

· Kathy will add wording to the registration page - “Members are responsible to pay for luncheon and/or workshop if you register but miss the deadline to cancel”. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING – Wednesday, December 8th 
